

MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 29, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

On April 29, 2003, the Los Angeles City Council approved by a 11-0 vote (Bernson, Galanter, Perry, Weiss absent), a resolution sponsored by Council Member Nate Holden relative to including in the City's 2003-2004 Legislative Program, opposition to AB 1652 (Nakano) which would expand the current Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) Board structure.

The City Council believes expansion of the current board structure would diminish the ability of the City of Los Angeles to effectively participate in regional transportation decisions.  Council Member Holden offered a verbal amendment for the council to oppose unless the bill is amended to allow the Mayor of Los Angeles to appoint an additional member to the Board. 

STATE

AB 1720 (Nunez) – Maintenance Employees Health and Welfare Fund

Last night, the Assembly Transportation Committee approved AB 1720 on a party line vote of 13-5.  The vote on the bill was not published until late this afternoon.  The bill would require the MTA to transfer STA funds to the Fund in an amount sufficient to maintain the current level of benefits and to maintain a $6 million reserve.  The bill will next be heard in the Assembly Public Employees Retirement and Social Security and could be heard as soon as next week.

During the hearing and throughout discussions related to the bill, ATU representatives have made a number of inaccurate assertions related to the negotiations that had taken place at the MTA.  Staff is continuing to refute these accusations. 

If you should have any questions regarding the above, please contact Wilbur Babb at (213) 922-2267 for local and Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 for state.
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